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 Friday 1st February 2019 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It’s been a cold and snowy week in school, but the children have had lots of fun playing, 
as the latest pictures on our Facebook page will show you. Can I remind everyone that in 
the event of emergency closure of the school for any reason (such as adverse weather), 
parents will be informed through Facebook, the school website and Cumbria local 
authority school closure web page. A telephone snowball system no longer operates.  
 
On-Line Safety 
School has recently updated its on-line safety policy in line with new regulations and 
recommendations.  Please note that staff are advised not to communicate with parents via 
social media (eg Facebook) or messaging apps (eg. Whatsapp).  Communication must take 
place through school systems only.  Thank you for your understanding. 
 
Quick Sticks Hockey 
The Y3/Y4 Quick Sticks Hockey event on Tuesday 12th Feb has been cancelled due to 
lack of numbers. 
 
Class 1 Trip 
Class 1 will be visiting Penrith Museum and local churches next Thursday 7th February.  
Please ensure that all children bring warm coats and water bottles for the day.  Car seats 
will also be required.  Many Thanks. 
 
Class 2 Trip to Hadrian’s Wall 
As part of our Topic on The Romans, Class 2 will be visiting Vindolanda and the Roman 
Army Museum at Hadrian’s Wall for the day on Thursday 14th February. The bus will 
depart at 8.45am sharp. So children should arrive from 8.30am.  We are very pleased that 
the full cost of the trip is being met by friends. Sensible shoes and waterproofs will be 
required that day and we will be taking packed lunches.  Please let the office know if you 
are bringing your own lunch from home. Children should arrive back at usual time for 
collection.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

                   

Y5/Y6 Residential - York 
Children in Y5 and Y6 will be visiting York in March this year for their residential 
experience.  Children and parents are invited to attend a briefing meeting at 3.30pm on 
Friday 8th February at which they will be provided with further information. Please let the 
school office know if you have difficulties making this meeting, so alternative arrangements 
can be made.  
 
Swimathon 
A Swimathon is being held on Saturday 6th February at Penrith Pool.  Do come along and 
support those children who will be swimming to raise money for the school.  Many Thanks. 
 
Big Talk Homework. 
Our topic this month is “What dangers are there when using the internet? As usual we 
encourage all families to engage with our Big Talk by debating the issues with their 
children. Thank you.  
 
Parents evening 
Please be aware that parents evening will be taking place on Wednesday 6th March after 
school. An appointment letter will follow soon.  
 
Message from Jo 
Please could parents be aware that if the school bus doesn’t pick children up in the 
morning due to bad weather, then it won’t be collecting at night. Thanks. 
 
100 Club Winners 
 
The lucky winners this time are:- 
 
1st No.107   Emily Rowell 
2nd No. 33    Alison Dear 
3rd No. 70    Liz Kearsly 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr D Priestley 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

                   

Summary of dates for your diary: 
    
Thursday 7th February      Penrith Museum trip – Class 1 
Friday 8th February       York meeting – 3.30pm 
Thursday 14th February    Class2 Trip to Hadrian’s Wall 
Friday 15th February    Break up 
Wednesday 6th March      Parents evening 
 
 
........................................................................................................................................... 
 
 
 
After school club   - Week beginning: 4th February 2019 
 
£4 a session or 5 for £16 (this can be split across siblings) 
Please tick which sessions you would like your child to attend: 
 
Monday –  Craft club                            Thursday - Karaoke Disco           
  
Tuesday – Felting                                      Friday – Animation Club                 
                                                                            
Wednesday – Dodge Ball 
 
 
 
Breakfast Club – 8am or 8.30am (£3 from 8am and 50p from 8.30am)  
 
Monday   8.00am 8.30am           Thursday     8.00am      8.30am  
 
Tuesday  8.00am 8.30am                   Friday          8.00am      8.30am  
 
Wednesday   8.00am  8.30am         (Please circle requested time) 
 
 
Child’s Name ……………………………………………. 
 
I enclose £……….. To pay for …………..sessions 
 


